KING'S NEWS

UBLISHED AUG 14, 2022

WELCOME VISITORS!

We love new faces and are so glad you could join us today. Please fill out a Fellowship Card found on back of each pew and place in the plate during offering. If you are in need of pastoral care or have questions about the Lutheran faith, please reach out to the church office. Join us each Sunday at 8am or 10:30am for worship. Additionally, find sermons, Bible studies, the church calendar and much more at KINGOFKINGSKC.ORG.

THIS WEEK AT CHURCH

SUNDAY, AUG 14

8:00am Worship*

9:30am Education Hour - Summer Sunday School

10:30am Worship + live-stream*

*Blessing of the Backpacks

*Prayers for all teachers

MONDAY, AUGUST 15

6:00pm Men's Basketball

THURSDAY, AUGUST 18

6:00pm Long Range Planning

SUNDAY, AUG 21

8:00am Worship with Communion

9:30am Youth Gathering Presentation - Fellowship Hall

9:30am Summer Sunday School

10:30am Worship with Communion + live-stream*

11:30am Potluck lunch

1:00pm Voters Meeting - in-person and online

*Install & rededication of ELC Staff

LOOKING AHEAD

AUG 24 CONFIRMATION ORIENTATION

AUG 28 BLESSING CONFIRMANDS & TEACHERS

AUG 29 FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL AT ELC

AUG 31 CONFIRMATION ORIENTATION

NEXT WEEK

VOTERS MEETING & POTLUCK LUNCH

SUNDAY, AUGUST 21

Join your church friends for a potluck lunch, followed by our quarterly meeting. Information packets are available for pickup on the communications counter or through QR code below. In addition to a few items on the ballot, we will hear from:



- ELC Update from Joan Skare & Lisa Dolato
- Ministry Expansion Update from Lee Meyer & Pastor Frank

11:30AM POTLUCK LUNCH

1:00PM VOTERS MEETING

Attend in-person or online

Please bring an entrée AND side dish/dessert to share.

Please bring enough to feed your family. Drinks and table service provided.

ATTEND ONLINE

VOTERS PACKET



SAVE THE DATE

CONFIRMATION ORIENTATION

AUGUST 24 & 31

Plans for this year's Confirmation ministry is underway. Confirmation Orientation sessions will be held on Wednesday, August 24 and August 31 at 7:00pm each evening. Each confirmation student and at least one parent are expected to be in attendance at one of these two orientation sessions. See you there!

HOLY CROSS MISSION EFFORTS

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 24 @ 5:30PM

Holy Cross Lutheran Church invites King of Kings members to join them in learning more about LCMS missionary efforts in Asia.

Rev. Dr. Daniel & Dr. Joan Jastram will be presenting on

Wednesday, August 24th at Holy Cross. A light meal will be served starting at 5:30 pm, with presentation to follow.

>> RSVP 816-452-9113 by Sunday, August 21st

HEIT'S POINT 35TH ANNUAL **OUTDOOR FESTIVAL**

SATURDAY, AUGUST 27

Heit's Point invites you to their annual Outdoor Festival later this month. Rev. Marty Hasz, PLPC, will be this year's speaker. He is the Assistant to the District President for Church Worker & Congregational Health.

9:00AM Coffee, cinnamon rolls and tours

11:00AM Worship

NOON BBQ lunch with youth and adult games, silent and live auctions. Cobbler and ice cream will finish out the day.

>> RSVP 660-668-2363

CARD SHOWER FOR AL WILSON

TURNS 95 ON AUGUST 30

Long-time member, Al Wilson, turns 95 on August 30. Help us celebrate this special occasion by sending him a birthday card. Al Wilson

> 9101 N Ambassador Drive, Apt # 3116 Kansas City, MO 64154

HEY, COLLEGE KIDS!

The College Student Prayer Partner Ministry keeps students connected to their home church at King of Kings. Each student - whether living at home or living on campus - is paired with a member of our congregation who will pray for the student and send cards of encouragement throughout the school year.

>> COLLEGE STUDENTS (& PARENTS)

Submit your 2022/2023 address, birth date and year in school to Beth Lovesee at BKLUVC@SBCGLOBAL.NET

>> OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE

Beth Lovesee is looking for a partner for the 2022/2023 school year to help organize and implement the College Student Prayer Partner Ministry and take leadership of the ministry next year. If you are interested or have questions, please email her at: BKLUVC@SBCGLOBAL.NET

BE A HOST FAMILY

Lutheran High School of Kansas City has a few more international students looking for host families. If you are interested in becoming a host family for one of these students, please contact Breeana at BREEANA@ASSE.COM or 949-494-4100 ext. 207.

NOTES OF GRATITUDE

FROM LEIGH GREENE & FAMILY

Thank you so much for all the prayers, snacks, meals and desserts during my hip replacement recovery. My family greatly appreciated all the love and support over the past six weeks! I am pain free now and my doctor has lifted all my limitations. I am truly blessed to have an amazing medical team and Christian team by my side during this journey.

SEAMSTRESSES, QUILTERS & DESIGNERS

Each year we fill shoeboxes for the Samaritan's Purse international ministry which distributes boxes throughout the world. In preparation of this project, some of our very talented members (and youth) may be interested in crafting a few things from fabric they may have available. Ideas include: pillowcase dresses, shorts or skirts (toddlers and girls up to size 14), shorts for boys (toddler to size 14), drawstring backpacks and purses, hair scrunchies, fabric jump ropes made from t-shirts and small sewn dolls or stuffed animals. Feel free to explore other ideas. Remember that all items must fit into a standard size shoebox.

>> QUICK TIP: Back-to-school sales are a good time to pick up things for your shoeboxes.

EARLY LEARNING CENTER

PART-TIME AIDES NEEDED FOR FALL

The ELC is looking for part-time aides for Fall. Our Aid position is a great fit for stay-at-home parents, students interested in teaching or retired persons. Flexible scheduling and great people to work with. Contact Joan Skare at 816-436-3864.

MLA NEWS MARTINLUTHERACADEMY.ORG

CLASSROOM ASSISTANT NEEDED

MLA is seeking a classroom assistant to serve in kindergarten. Times are flexible. Please contact Mr. Dixon if you are interested or know someone who is interested, 816-734-1060

ENROLLMENT STILL OPEN

Limited seats still available, including kindergarten. Contact Mrs. Martens at 816.217.6199 to schedule a tour.